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Grand Knight’s Message 

Brother Knights, 

This month Sue and I traveled on a cruise to Athens and the Greek Isles. It was amazing journey to 

see the ruins and Greek antiquity. We visited the Turkish Isle of Lesvos (Ephesus) where St. John 

spread the Gospel to the Ephesians for approximately 20 years and where the Blessed Virgin Mary is 

to have been with him during her last years on earth. We also visited Rhodes where St. Paul spread 

the Gospel. 

The Apostles were empowered by the Holy Spirit and boldly spread the teachings of Jesus to pagans 

who worshiped gods of mythology for centuries. Through their word and deed Christianity spread 

throughout the area. Today, there are Greek Orthodox and Roman Catholic Churches everywhere, 

church bells ringing. I left inspired! We too must continue spread the word of Jesus in word and deed. 

As Knights, we have the perfect opportunity to do so. Vivat Jesus! 

Great news! We have received notification from Supreme that we officially earned the 2021-2022 

Star Council Award. Congratulation to all who worked so hard this past year. Knights in 

action?…..YES! 

July activities included a great Annual Independence Day Picnic, Fifth Sunday Rosary and a Pancake 

Breakfast. The Hawaiian Night is August 13th. 

New Fraternal Year recruiting has begun. Who do you know that could be a part of us? 

Congratulations to our three new Knights: 

Ken Guiles 

Bradley Hood 

Donald Desmaris 

Congratulations to Rob Clark who completed his Third Degree Exemplification.  

Welcome new transfer members: 

Vincente Martin 

Guy Falcioni 

 

Good of the Order 

Congratulations - Terry Galvin, Knight of the Month July 2022 

                                Bob and Claire LeMay, Family of the Month July 2022 

Shining Armor Award - Ron Hoenig 

                                          Mike Deschaine 

                                          Mike Lacey 

All things in His name, 

Mike Deschaine Grand Knight                        
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Navigator’sBLog 

 

In this perilous day and age, it is good to remember that “our help is in the name of the Lord, 

Who has made heaven and earth” and Who knows each one of us, even before being “knitted 

in the womb”.  God has given us everything to accomplish our mission on earth which is simply 

to love and find holiness and be Holy, so that we can be happy with Him in heaven. 

All of us can sense the creep of the age-old evil corruption that has reached the highest places 

of our government, military, Justice system, our institutions of higher learning and in the 

takeover of sovereign governments by the tyrannical New World Order Communist corporate 

partners of the Central Banks working through the United Nations under the guise of World 

Health and the false notion that you and I and the animals of God’s creation are the cause of 

climate change.  The Biden administration insanely acts as if it could possibly believe that 

stopping food and fossil fuel production will stop global warming, regardless of the associated 

death, pain and misery it will cause.  It makes you think death and misery is precisely what the 

intention of their action is! Science tells us that the thermosphere temperatures are controlled 

by the sun and the magnetic poles of the earth.  When the magnetic poles reduce in polarity 

the world gets warmer as the protons race more quickly between the poles.  The workings and 

destiny of the Earth are in God’s hands, not the hands of man. Biblically there are 14 places in 

the Bible associated with the reduction of the Earth’s magnetic poles (i.e., Joshua’s long day). 

According to Dr. Judy Mikovits ( www.therealdrjudymikovits.com  ) there should be a 5-

year moratorium on all vaccines as all have been corrupted since 2017 and should not be 

taken.  If you have been vaccinated stand firm in our Faith in God and in how we are 

wondrously made.  Pray, eat good food (organic/non-Genetically Modified), get plenty of 

sunshine up to one hour/day using essential oils (best time to sun is around 11am) these things 

will turn on your immune system.  Question everything and do not allow anyone to take away 

your, or your Countryman’s individual freedoms, especially those pertaining to your health.  

Expect another attack of FEAR upon humanity by the minions of the evil one so that you may 

not be caught off guard (the promised Pandemic II).  Do your own research on Monkeypox and 

Marburg virus’. 

From an article in the American Institute for Economic Research: “These blue surgical masks 

pervade our lives. “Health Canada has issued a warning about blue and gray disposable face 

masks, which contain an asbestos-like substance associated with “early pulmonary toxicity.” 

The warning is specific to potentially toxic masks distributed within schools and daycares 

across Quebec. Health Canada (and full praise to them)….“discovered during a preliminary risk 

assessment that the masks contain microscopic graphene particles that, when inhaled, could 

cause severe lung damage.”   You can read the full article here: 

https://www.aier.org/article/the-dangers-of-masks/  

Don’t worry, be happy in the Lord who loves you “beyond all measure” and Who told us to 

“Love one another as I have loved you”! 

http://www.therealdrjudymikovits.com/
https://www.aier.org/article/the-dangers-of-masks/


 

Vivat Jesus – Christus Rex! 

Into the breach – “Be Not Afraid!” 

St Pope John Paul II Assembly #2932 

SK Terrence Galvin, Faithful Navigator 

6725 Babcock St., Malabar, FL 

(321) 508-5729        TerryKoC@hotmail.com 

 

 

                          

HONOR GUARD: If you are interested in helping with Honor Guard duties, please contact SK 

Ron Hoenig at 618-604-8664. For those Sir Knights who do not have regalia, we do have some 

donated to us that would help alleviate the cost for those interested, until you are able to 

purchase your own. Ladies and Sir Knights if you have regalia that you are not using or have no 

longer need of and would like to donate or sell for the nominal price, please call one of the 

above Knights. 
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Deputy Grand Knight’s Message

 

 

Hello worthy Brothers, 
 

Familial ties are restored, sports teams are victorious, and friendships are 
strengthened when unity is a priority. And inspirational leaders and 
thinkers tend to agree. These unity quotes are sure to motivate and 
encourage you to strive for togetherness whenever possible. Martin 

Luther King, Jr. said it this way, “We must learn to live together as brothers or perish 
together as fools.” True unity is experienced and strived for in a number of ways. 
Sometimes unity manifests in a slow and patient commitment to rebuilding a marriage, 
other times it’s bold and energetic–like joining a march for peace. Regardless of how you 
aim for togetherness in your life, it undoubtedly makes the world a better place. 
 
 
John Palazzo Jr., Deputy Grand Knight 
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https://www.southernliving.com/weddings/wedding-quotes


District Deputy Message

 
Worthy Sirs, 
 

As we begin another fraternal year let us strive to make this year as successful as last 
year, if not better.  Last year 4 out 5 councils achieved Star Council and the District 
attained Star District for the 6 year in a row.  At our recent DD/GK meeting our 
Worthy Regional Administrator challenged us to achieve Star Council/District again 

this year.  I spoke up and told him we would not strive for Star District this year, but strive for 
All-Star District with all 5 councils achieving Star Council status.  Programs are the key to 
recruiting new members. Visual presence in the parish is paramount.  Been seen, be active, be 
the life blood of your parish. 
I am here to assist you in any way needed.  Call on me !!! 
May our founder Blessed Michael McGivney look over and be with us this fraternal year. 
 

Larry Davis 
District Deputy 
District 30 
(321) 412 – 2191    
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Pro-Life Corner 

 
After the Supreme Court victory to end Abortion you would think that it 
was game over, time to pack everything up and go home.  Well, that 
would have been nice but the forces of Evil never rest and they NEVER 
give up.  It is now 50 little fights in all 50 states.  Some states already 

had Anti-Abortion laws waiting for Roe v Wade to be overturned (Trigger Laws).  Now that 
Roe v Wade is in the Ash Heap of History, those states no longer allow Abortions.  Here in 
Florida, we still have Abortions (HB 5 bans abortion after 15 weeks and is now in the State 

Court system).  What?  You thought Florida was a RED State?  We have far too many Anti-

Life RINOs in State Office.  So, we still have to fight to save Babies from the Baby Killers.  

Continue praying to end Abortions, not only here in Florida but in those others states that 

allow Abortions.  October 2nd will be the annual National Life Chain.  I’m hoping for a large 

turnout. 
 
Mark & Patty Zarraonandia:  Life Director – Pro-Life Couple 
PFOY 
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Ladies Auxiliary News 

 

Dear Ladies and Knights, 

The Ladies are off for the summer and will return at the social meeting in 

August. Hope everyone enjoys some well-deserved time off. 

Andrea Smith 

President 
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Spiritual Notes – Deacon Frank 
 

Have you ever thought of becoming a deacon or just having a ministry in the church? Don’t let it 

slip by you can do two things! Forget about it or say yes Lord! Jesus said yes Father in Heaven, 

whatever you Ask I’ll do my best at, and he gave His life for us, to forgive the sins of all.  And there 

is not a one of us who does not sin. Unless you feel you’re a Saint and I am sure they were sinful 

also. BUT GOD forgives sin!  All one needs to do are go to confession and ask for forgiveness. Many 

years ago people in high places like Kings and Dukes would sin all their lives until the day they 

were on their deathbed, then they asked for forgiveness!  Our God is a forgiving God, yes true 

these people played with the roll of the dice, hoping they would have time to ask for forgiveness. 

But that’s not what I was starting to talk about. God calls us in many ways and you have the option of saying yes lord or 

don’t say anything and let it slip by unnoticed!  You may never have the chance to say yes Lord so don’t let it slip by. It 

is better to not succeed and at least to have tried and then not succeed and have never tried! 

Before we moved to the Island of Maui for 8 years my ministry was a hospital ministry and you do not need to be a 

Deacon to visit the hospital and bring communion to the sick. I did 3 days one week and 4 the next as a Nun would do 

what I did not do. We did that for 5 years. 

It was one day I got home from work and I said to my wife (wives are Pretty smart!) Its been a rough day I’ll skip the 

Hospital today I’m beat! She said you better go there is someone waiting for you I’m sure she said. Well tired or not I 

went. Checked in at the desk and started my rounds, I entered a room and introduced my self as Deacon Frank from St. 

Thomas Parish, the man in the bed had his dinner before him he said in a low voice I have been waiting for you and 

then he died.  What an experience. 

Another time same hospital in Old Bridge New Jersey it was two weeks before Easter and I had the Easter services to 

assist at. We took a vacation to Florida and would be back Good Friday. I was bringing communion to a man that every 

day before vacation was getting weaker and weaker until the day we left for vacation I said to myself he’ll be gone 

when we get back that’s how bad he was getting. We got back the day before Good Friday and good Friday I was bring 

the blessed sacrament to the hospital and as I checked in at the desk his name said “DES” after it.  I asked the nurse if 

he passed and she said yes she believed so! Holy Saturday I was at the hospital and his name was off the list! Easter 

Sunday I returned to the Hospital right after mass and checked in, Low and behold his name was on the list with a 

room number, I asked the nurse on duty and she did not know why it was there! I said to myself-maybe he just needs a 

prayer so I’ll stop into the room before I leave the hospital. As I entered the room believe it or not he was sitting up in 

bed and was drinking coffee! I almost said I thought you were dead! But did not. I asked him what happened and he 

said” I was discharged (Get it DIS!) not DES! We talked and I gave him communion. As I walked out of the hospital I 

stopped and a tear ran down my cheek, I just felt like the people in the Easter story a resurrection. What a feeling. And 

that my friends is what one might experience in taking on a hospital ministry or a ministry to the home bound or to the 

nursing home! Deacon Frank 4th degree, life member and lover of our Knights of Columbus.  
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The Insurance Guy 

Needs Analysis & the Changes of Life 

 
 I recently read an article in Good Housekeeping magazine about home security and smart 
technology helping to keep our homes secure. It talked about devices that can monitor our homes. 
There are doorbells that see, security cameras that can be set up inside and out, smart speakers like 
Alexa and Google Assistant that can control lots of home features. Thermostats or room air 
conditioners can be set to automatically adjust to changing temperatures. Garage doors can be 
opened when packages are delivered to an empty home to protect products from porch bandits. 

Lawns can be watered at optimal times and even the grass can be cut robotically. Doors can be locked remotely and 
lights in various rooms can be turned on and off by voice or by preset timers. These devices can do the thinking for 
you. Your home can be on “autopilot.” You can set them and forget them.  
Yes, there are many advantages to automatic programming of these devices. We can see who's at our door by 
watching on our phones, we can open and close the garage door for package delivery, we can be energy efficient by 
setting the thermostat for heat and air conditioning for optimal times and temperatures. But there is a big cautionary 
tale that some devices if not properly monitored, can cause havoc. These devices can be hacked and expose the 
homeowner to security breaches, even taking over cameras and watching inside the home unbeknownst to the 
homeowner.  
As I read through the article I was struck by the parallels with the new and evolving automated devices that our homes 
use and a family’s insurance protection. A family can take a look at where they stand using our financial needs analysis 
program and put products in place to address the unknowns. Taking action to address shortfalls brings a family a 
certain sense of comfort and well-being that should the unexpected happen, the family is protected.  
This is a great start because looking at your family's needs and taking steps to ensure that those needs are addressed is 
a prudent and wise thing to do. However, while home security systems create a certain comfort level and it’s 
dangerous to become complacent, so too when it comes to your family’s future financial security. Just as one must be 
vigilant and make sure these smart systems protect the family and are kept safe from hackers, it’s important to be 
vigilant with a family’s insurance protection. It can't be addressed once and assume that it's always going to be OK. It’s 
dangerous to just “set it and forget it.” Situations change; life can be one surprise after another. If you've completed a 
family financial needs analysis and taken steps to protect your family, congratulations!  
When it comes to protecting your family, don’t let the “hackers” of complacency, indifference, or laxness wreak havoc 
on your life!  
Let’s get together and make sure your family doesn’t have any “security breaches!”  
Vivat Jesus! 

John Barfield, FIC, FICF, MDRT 

407-433-5421 

John.barfield@kofc.org 
 

 

 

mailto:John.barfield@kofc.org
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Columbus Club Corner 
 

Hello Knights! 
 
Hi, this is a reminder about our Hawaiian Knight dinner dance August 13th at 5:30 pm. 
 

Tickets are only $25 per person and kids under 10 are free. 

 

If you can’t make it, think about making a donation towards this event. 

 

Tickets will be available at our meetings, Bingo, Friday night Family Feast, at the Church office and also at 

all masses August 6th and 7th. 

 

Also doing will call for tickets left at door night of the event: call 540-429-2626. 

 

Want to join the Columbus Club? Help us maintain the hall both inside and outside and assist when we have 

rentals of our hall. 

Call me at: 540-429-2626.   
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Community Activities Director  
 

Worthy Brother Knights, 

 
Bingo – Chairman Ron Hoenig and Brother Ben Adamo 

Monday nights are BINGO nights. Doors will open at 5:00 pm. The BIG Bingo Jackpot is 
currently $950.00. Many of our games pay out $75 to $100. The kitchen is open and serving  sandwichs, snacks and 
even ice cream. If you have nothing planned for a Monday night why not come to the council for some fun, food and 
a chance to win our jackpot!  

 

Friday Family Feast – Co-Chairmen Brother Terry Galvin and Brother Jerry Morris 

We serve so much more than fish. Please come down on a Friday Night and enjoy our Sirloin Steak dinner cooked to 
your pleasure or our “Knight Burger’ followed by our  Colossal Sautéed Shrimp with pasta Dinner. We still have your 
old favorites: Fish and Shrimp, White Fish and Salmon so why not join us on Fridays, from at 5:00 P.M. until 7:00 P.M. 

Saint John Paul II Assembly 2932 Knights of Columbus Independence Day Cookout Chairman - Rick DiCicco 

We had a fantastic turnout for our 2nd of July with fireworks celebration. We had a BBQ dinner with the 4th Degree 
providing hot dogs, hamburgers and soft drinks. We had activities and games for the kids. Rich DiCicco and Pat 
Farrelly sold 135 tickets to the BBQ, with the help of Assembly 2932. The crowd arrived early and stayed late to 
watch the fireworks after 9pm.  James and Shirley had the Hall decorated in a patriotic theme the event was helped 
along by several volunteers, including Nancy, Pat, Joey, Frank, Jerry, Terry, Mary, Caroline, Erik Riggin and his friend 
Danielle. We prepared 150 hamburgers, and 150 Hot Dogs, sides included potato salad, macaroni salad and a ton of 
deserts. We had plenty to eat and drink, no one left hungry, and we spent a couple of hours visiting with our families 
and friends. We had some board games that kept us entertained and out of the heat. Jenga, Monopoly, Banana 
Gram, and Poker were some of the games being played. It was a FUN evening. 

We had a great turn out for the 4th of July parade. Pat Farrelly guided our mighty ship. Special “Thanks” to Tony and 
Ellie for decorating our ship in vibrant red, white, and blue, 4th of July shimmer and sparkle 

 

5th Sunday Rosary and Pancake breakfast July 30 and 31st 

I hope that you were able to join us in glorifying the blessed Mother Mary before Mass at 3:30 Saturday the 30th and 

Sunday the 31st at 8:30 am.  

We hosted a pancake breakfast on Sunday morning the 31st after the 9am mass. I hope you were able to help! 

So, my next questions are:  
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What is your plan to be active in the council this year? – How do you plan to be active in OUR council next year? 

How Are Your Volunteer Hours? – It is expected that each Brother Knight spend two hours each month volunteering 
in support of their parish and council each month.  

 

 
Fraternally, 

Joe Giesler - Community Program Director 
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2022-23 Knight of the Month & Family of the Month Awardees 

 

July: 
Knight of the Month:  SK Terry Galvin 
Family of the Month:  Bob and Claire LeMay 

 
August: 
Knight of the Month:  
Family of the Month: 
 
September: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
October: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
November: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month:  
 
December: 
Knight of the Month: 

Family of the Month: 
 
 

January: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month:  
 
February: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
March: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
April: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
May: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 
 
June: 
Knight of the Month: 
Family of the Month: 

 

 

Knight of the Year: 
Family of the Year: 
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Calendar of Events 
Happening in August 

Month Date 
Event 

 1 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 2  

 3  

 4 Assembly Meeting 4th Degree 7:30PM 

 5 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 6  

 7  

 8 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 9 
Ladies Aux. Meeting 11AM 
Officer & Director Meeting 7:30 PM 

 10  

 11 Council Meeting & 1st Degree 7:30 PM 

 12 Friday Family Feast 5 PM - 7 PM 

 13 Hawaiian Knights 5:30 PM  

 14  

 15 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 16  

 17  

 18  

 19 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 20  

 21  

 22 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 23  

 24  

 25 SOCIAL MEETING 7:30 PM   

 26 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 27  

 28  

 29 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 30  

 31  
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Information 

 Meetings 

(All meetings are at the Council Hall 

unless otherwise announced) 

Fourth Degree  

First Thursday at 7:30 PM 

General Council (Business)  

Second Thursday at 7:30 PM 

Columbus Club  

Second Thursday at 6:30 PM 

General Council (Social) 

Fourth Thursday at 7:30 PM 

First Degree  

TBA by Grand Knight 

 

Happy Birthday! 

Jeffrey G Davis 

Sidney E Durham 

Charles E. Harmon 

Charles F Kosack Jr 

Philip M. Corcoran 

Joseph C Guerette 

Frank J. Wahla 

Gerard J Powell 

Ivan R. Alvarez 

Ralph S Pyszkowski 

Paul J. Bersoux 

Miguel Maldonado 

Rev. Robert J Hoeffner 

Bruce E. Brosnahan 

Anthony T Stoio 

Michael M. Horvat 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Get Listed in our 

Boosters Club 
Ken Adams 

Lorraine Callagy in memory of Gene Callagy 

Michael & Sue Deschaine 

Terry & Mary Galvin 

Rick DiCicco 

Harry Vadney 

Hector Colon 

Tony Krzeminski 

Gerry Morris 

Ben Adamo 

Bob & Sue Burgess 

James & Shirley Krempasky 

Ron & Judy Hoenig 

Joseph R. Gagliano 

Rich and Rita Wendt 

Terry and Mary Galvin 

Mark Schiro (RIP) 

Brian and Angie Volman 

Cost to be a Booster is $5 per name or $10 a 

couple.  See the Financial Secretary for $5 

payment 

Get Listed in our 
Boosters Club 

Robert and Maria Hoe 

Rich and Rita Wendt 

Joe and Denise Giesler 

James Krempasky and Shirly Hollonk 

Anthony Kreminski 
Patrick Farrelly 

Theodore and Maria Krus 
Robert and Sue Burgess 

Frank Wahla 

Ben Adamo 

Ron and Judy Hoenig 

 

 See the Faithful Comptroller for 

payment 
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Information Cont. 

 

 

List of Brothers & Sister who Rest in Peace 

Peter Cote, John Pordon, Michael Finn, Robert Lannon, Fred Marano, 

Robert Meehan, Fred Mercier, Leonard Miller, Edward Parsley, Tim 

Chasey, Joseph Rinando, William Bloemen, Nannette Apel, Tony 

Colandrea, Kenneth Jaques, Doug Kalcik, Kevin Roberts, Frank Ferrante, 

Tim Holcomb, Fred Weinert, Nicholas Fiasconaro, Alrico Eric 

Macrorenhas, Juan Ferras, Gene Janutolo, Michael Uhaul, Rene 

Laimont, Mel Broom, James Duffy, Kenny Derenthal, Msgr. Cleo 

Schmenk, Linda Boland, Antoinette Kaye, Dorothy Mulligan, Irene 

Ryan, Bernard Seman, Fr. Edward Hamilton, Albert Sorrentino, Chester 

Milza, James Grossman, Pete Hoffman, Tom Boland, Ann Coyne, 

Bob Goldback, Thomas Opalewski, John Landry, Bill Holmes, Marcia 

Falotico, Bob Calarco, John Davis, Edward J. Dudek, Walter Carper, 

Mary Farrelly, Claudia Benifeito, Robert Rossman, Berle Kruempel 

Dennis Yangco, Mark Schiro, PGK, PFN, FDW Bob Burgess, 
 

  

 

 

May they rest in peace and in the care of our Lord.  Please pray 

for these brothers and sisters who have gone to their eternal 

reward. 

 

Council Information 

Address 

6725 Babcock St. 

Malabar, FL  32950 

321-312-6480 

Mailing Address 

PO Box 60778 

Palm Bay, FL 32906-0778 

We're on the Web! 

See us at: 

https://council7408.wixsite.com/website 

https://council7408.wixsite.com/website
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   Pictures from July 
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More Pictures from July 
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                                                  RENT OUR HALL! 
 
 

                                      
 
 

1. Security deposit - $450.00 on all rentals (refundable)  
2. Kitchen Rental - $50.00 

3. Whole Building - $150.00 per hour 

4. Kitchen (East) Hall - $150.00 per hour 

5. No Kitchen (West) Hall - $75.00 per hour 
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